county of ventura

DEPARTMENT OF AIRPORTS
www.ventura.org/airports

555 Airport Way @ Camarillo, CA 93010 ¢ (805) 388-4274 ¢ Fax: (805) 388-4366

February 17, 2010

RE: J&H Engineering, Inc.
To Whom It May Concern;

For the past ten years in my capacity as the Project Administrator for the County of
Ventura, Department of Airports | have had the privilege to work with J&H Engineering,
Inc. on several projects. These projects have been both large and small, ranging from
$1,000,000 plus to a few thousand dollars. We have contracted with them on Federal
Aviation Administration grant projects. J&H Engineering, Inc. has conducted
themselves professionally in all cases. Contract Change Orders are minimal;
negotiations are always open and cordial. Their administrative practices, certified
payrolls etc. are always on time and complete.

| would welcome the opportunity to work with them on future projects. If you have any
questions, | can be reached at (805) 388-4201.

Respectfully,

Donald L. Occhiline

Deputy Director of Airports



